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PRESS: Akaku: Maui Community Television, Inc.
.(gavel). . . Good afternoon. The meeting of the Housing, Human Services,
CHAIR CRIVELLO:
and Transportation Committee will now come to order. It is about 1:33 p.m. on Thursday,
March 14, 2013. Before we begin, may I please request that we all turn off or silence our cell
phones or any other noise-making devices? At this time, I'd like to introduce our Committee
voting Members. Our Committee Vice-Chair, Elle Cochran.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Aloha, Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Council Chair Gladys Baisa should be here shortly. Member Bob Carroll.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Good afternoon, Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Member Don Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Aloha and good afternoon, Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: And Member Don Guzman.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Good afternoon, Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Member Mike Victorino is excused for now, he's on his way. I'd also like, at this
time, to introduce our Director of Housing and Human Concerns, Jo Ann Ridao.
MS. RIDAO: Good afternoon, Chair, thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: We also have with us our...Ruth Griffith, Senior Services Administrator for
Kaunoa. And in place of Guy [sic] Murai, Deputy Corp. Counsel, Jeff Ueoka.
MR. UEOKA: Good afternoon, Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: And our Committee Staff: Clarita Balala, Committee Secretary; Michelle...I'm
sorry, Carla Nakata, Legislative Attorney. Members, we have two items on the agenda today:
1111T-5, Dedication of Real Property from Old Stable, LLC (Spreckelsville); and HHT-2, Maui
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Non-Profit Directors presentation. I'd like, at this time, for us to start with public testimony. We
also have from our district offices, assisting us this afternoon, from the Hana District Office, is
Dawn Lono.
MS. LONO: Good afternoon, Chair . . . (inaudible) . . .
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Aloha, Dawn. From the Lanai District Office is Denise Fernandez.
MS. FERNANDEZ: Good afternoon, Chair, this is Denise Fernandez from Lanai.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: And aloha, from the Molokai District Office, Ella Alcon.
MS. ALCON: Good afternoon, Chair, this is Ella Alcon on Molokai.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: In regards to public testimony, for individuals who will be testifying in the
Stn
lobby just outside the Chamber door.
Chamber, please sign up at the desk located in the
If you will be testifying from the remote testimony locations specified on the meeting agenda,
please sign up with the Council staff at that location. Testimony will be limited to the items
listed on the agenda today. Pursuant to the Rules of the Council, each testifier will be allowed to
testify for up to three minutes per item with one minute to conclude if requested. When
testifying, please state your name and the name of any organization you are representing. At this
time, I'd like to call our first testifier if we have any. There being no testifiers from the
Chambers, I'd like to go to our district offices. Ms. Lono, is there anyone wishing to provide
testimony from the Hana District Office?
MS. LONO: There's no one waiting at the Hana Office to testify.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Ms. Fernandez, is there anyone to provide testimony from the Lanai District
Office?
MS. FERNANDEZ: There is no one to testify at the Lanai Office.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Ms. Alcon, is there anyone wishing to provide testimony from the Molokai
District Office?
MS. ALCON: There's no one here waiting to testify on Molokai.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Is there anyone in the gallery or at the district offices who would like
to still testify? If so, please identify yourself to the appropriate staff and proceed to the podium
or district office phone as the case may be. Members, as there are no further individuals...or no
individuals in the Council Chamber or district offices wishing to testify, without objection, I will
now close public testimony.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
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CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you.

ITEM NO. 5: DEDICATION OF REAL PROPERTY FROM OLD STABLE LLC
(SPRECKELSVILLE) (CC 12-66)
CHAIR CRIVELLO: We move on to our first item, HHT-5, Dedication on Real Property from Old
Stable, LLC (Spreckelsville). The Committee is in receipt of the following: County
Communication 12-66, from the Director of Housing and Human Concerns, transmitting a
proposed resolution to authorize the acceptance of a 1.015-acre parcel in Spreckelsville, Maui,
Hawaii, from Old Stable, LLC to the County of Maui for the future expansion of Kaunoa Senior
Center, in fulfillment of Condition 5 of Ordinance 3305 [sic] (2005); correspondence dated
December 3, 2012, from the Director of Housing and Human Concerns, transmitting a revised
proposed resolution entitled, Authorizing the Acceptance of a Dedication of Real Property from
Old Stable, LLC to the County of Maui, Pursuant to Section 3.44.015.C, Maui County Code.
The revised proposed resolution identifies the parcel as Lot 10 of the E Paepae Ka Puko'a
Subdivision, Spreckelsville, Maui, Hawaii; TMK: (2) 3-8-095:010. The Committee may
consider whether to recommend adoption of the revised proposed resolution, with or without
further revisions. The Committee may also consider the filing of County Communication 12-66
and other related actions. At this time, I'd like to ask Director, Jo Ann Ridao, for comments.
MS. RIDAO: Thank you, Chair and Committee Members. Before I start, I'd like to thank the Chair for
taking the time to come out to do a site visit with us on this property. And I am also wanting to
thank the Council Services' Staff and as well as the staff here that assisted us to get this actually
to this point. There have been several reiterations and some changes that we had to really work
on to make sure we could get it here today. I'd also like to acknowledge that the donator of the
property, Mr. Spencer...Henry, Mr. Henry Spencer of Old Stable, LLC is here. As the Chair
explained, this is a donation of 1.015-acre of land that is adjacent to the Kaunoa Senior Center
out in Spreckelsville. And we are at a point now that we're ready to accept the property, and I
am very thankful for this donation.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Members, we are open for questions or comments. Chair Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes, thank you very much, Chair Crivello. Thank you for putting this
on the agenda today. Can you tell us how big this lot is?
MS. RIDAO: It's a little over one acre, 1.015 acres.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Nice flat land?
MS. RIDAO: Nice flat land and right next door, so it'd be very easy to...if we wanted to just clear it out
and grass it, if we wanted to do an expansion, yeah, very easy.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Are there any plans in the works for it?
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MS. RIDAO: Not initially. I think that that would take us some time to kinda decide if we want to and
how we would do it. My initial thoughts are if we wanna clear it out, we always need parking
out there. So we may wanna clear it for parking, but that would be about it for now.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Last question, Chair. There must be an estimated value or appraisal of
what this is worth. How much is the donation worth more or less? I think it'd be nice for the
listening public to know.
MS. RIDAO: I wouldn't have any idea. But if Mr. Spencer can come up, that would be...
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Mr. Spencer?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Madam Chair, if we could ask Mr. Spencer to come?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Yes, thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you.
MR. SPENCER: Good morning.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Good afternoon.
MR. SPENCER: Good afternoon, I mean.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: And your name, please.
MR. SPENCER: I'm Henry Spencer. I'm the individual that's donating the property. The original
value of it in 2004, when it was appraised, was around $500,000. I would imagine that, today,
the value's substantially more.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: That's very important, I think, because the public needs to know and all
of us need to know that there are a lot of people making donations in our County that are very
valuable to us. And it's really a nice gesture on your part, and we really appreciate it. 'Cause,
you know, we want Kaunoa to grow.
MR. SPENCER: Well, if I could add? It was not a mandatory condition of the subdivision process. I
actually volunteered it and we...to donate the land because it was the only way Kaunoa could
ever expand, was off of this piece of land. And so, at that point, we made it a condition--actually
working with Bob--made that a condition of--and Carla--of the subdivision process, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much. And, Madam Chair, that's all the questions that I
have, maybe others do.
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CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you, Chair. Member Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Madam Chair. Thank you, Mr. Spencer, for being here.
Madam Chair, this question may be for her, but he might be able to shed some light, so if you
don't mind?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Yes, I don't.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Ms. Ridao, in the letter sent to you from...or, actually, you sent to us
on July 18, 2012, one of the things in there Mr. Hokama had asked you for, release from the
CC&Rs so that the use of the land would be okay of what we wanted to do. And you said that as
to your related question regarding the impact of covenants, conditions and restrictions, we have
reviewed the CC&Rs and have been advised to obtain a release from the terms of the CC&R
from Old Stable, LLC. Have you gotten that release?
MS. RIDAO: Actually, we worked with Corp. Counsel on that. And there was no need for a release,
because the lot is not part of the adjacent subdivision that is there. But Henry -MR. SPENCER: I'll...
MS. RIDAO: --may have more information.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, yeah.
MR. SPENCER: It was originally a 16-lot subdivision. And then there were other parcels like the
parcel I did the conservation easement with the Maui Coastal Land Trust.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Uh-huh.
MR. SPENCER: There was bike paths that I...that are gonna have to come before you guys still. That
hasn't been accepted, yet, but that's a whole other issue. And the Kaunoa parcel was also a
separate parcel that none of them were ever subject to the -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: CC&Rs.
MR. SPENCER: --CC&Rs.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, great. Thank you. I just wanted to make sure that that was
taken care of.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you, Member Couch. Any more questions, Members? Comments?
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Thank you.
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CHAIR CRIVELLO: Mr. Carroll? Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: The comment is that we really, really appreciate the concern that he
has for our citizens, and especially for our senior center. And like it was said, this was the only
way it could ever be expanded. And the use of that center is extraordinary, serving our seniors.
And I just want to express my personal appreciation, thank you.
MR. SPENCER: I live right next door; and, boy, it's busy -COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Busy.
MR. SPENCER: --all the time, it's busy. It's great.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Any further comments or questions?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Recommendation.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: The Chair recognizes Member Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Madam Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Members, the Chair, at this time, would entertain a motion to recommend
adoption of the revised proposed resolution entitled, Authorizing the Acceptance of a Dedication
of Real Property from Old Stable, LLC to the County of Maui, Pursuant to Chapter [sic]
3.44.015.C, Maui County Code and filing of County Communication 13-25 [sic].
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair Crivello. So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Second.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: It has been moved and second, and we have a motion on the floor by Member
Vice-Chair Elle Cochran and seconded by Member Don Couch. I'd like to add, also, that we
allow Staff to make nonsubstantive changes including clarification that the dedication of the bike
path has not yet occurred. So all in favor, say, "aye".
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh, no discussion?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Oh, okay. Discussion? Sorry.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: That's okay. Thank you, Madam Chair. And I just wanted to, at the
proper time, to thank Mr. Spencer for such a generous donation, as Mr. Carroll and Chair Baisa
said it. You know, it's citizens like him that help promote a community awareness and
community service. So we wanna thank him on the record for this generous donation.
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CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Member Guzman?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you, Chair. I also would like to follow my colleagues in
praising and commending Mr. Spencer for his dedication and his generosity in donating such a
substantial amount of land. In terms of our aging population, I believe it's necessary; and he's
come and basically come up to the plate and fulfill his duty as a good citizen. And hopefully one
day, when I get to that age, I can utilize that land as well. Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Member Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Also, thank him very much, and that's all. I'm at that age, so I
don't have to worry about it. Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Thank you. And I guess I'll chime in, too, Chair. And I wanna thank
Mr. Spencer for setting a...being a role model in our community and setting a wonderful
example and hopefully others will follow suit. And it can't go to a more worthy organization.
Kaunoa Senior Center does awesome work all over this County. So I wanna congratulate them,
and looking for support from the fellow Members at this time. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: I, too, would like to say, mahalo. And thank you for the contributions to help to
help us develop a healthier community by taking care of our kupuna.
MS. NAKATA: Madam Chair, Staff would just like to clarify the County Communication at issue here
is County Communication 12-66, you know, for purposes of the motion.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. The motion is just being clarified to add County Communication
No. 12-66 instead of 13-25. Any further discussion? There being none, all those in favor, say,
aye".
-

COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Opposed? Motion is carried. Thank you.
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VOTE:

AYES: Chair Crivello, Vice-Chair Cochran, and Councilmembers
Baisa, Carroll, Couch, Guzman, and Victorino.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: None.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: Recommending ADOPTION of revised resolution and
FILING of communication.

ITEM NO. 2: MAUI NON-PROFIT DIRECTORS PRESENTATION (CC 13-23)
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Next item we have on the agenda will allow us to move forward with the Maui
Non-Profit Directors Presentation. The Committee is in receipt of County
Communication 13-23, from Council Chair Gladys C. Baisa, transmitting correspondence dated
January 2, 2013, from Susie Thieman, President, Maui Non-Profit Directors, requesting an
opportunity to provide a presentation to the Council on membership activities. So we're gonna
receive a presentation from the Maui Non-Profit Directors, and then we can discuss the activities
of the organization and its members, and then we may consider filing of County Communication.
So at this time, I'd like to recess for two minutes to prepare the Chamber for the presentation.
. . . (guvel).
RECESS:

1:52 p.m.

RECONVENE: 1:54 p.m.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: . (gavel). . . We will reconvene our meeting for the Housing, Human Services,
and Transportation Committee and proceed with our presentation.
MS. THIEMAN: Good afternoon, Committee Chair Crivello, Council Chair Baisa, and Committee
Members. As President of the Maui Non-Profit Directors Association, it's my privilege to
present this PowerPoint presentation to you on behalf of the 60-plus members of our association,
some of whom are here today to assist me in answering any questions that you may have
following the presentation. They thought they were just here to watch, they're gonna work. Just
a little background on MNPD, the Maui Non-Profit Directors. The organization was founded
almost 30 years ago with one of your own as an organizer and founding member, Council Chair
Gladys Baisa. The organization has been in the forefront of training, educating, mentoring and
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creating collaboration among our members. Other counties in Hawaii have watched how Maui
Non-Profit Directors has created this cohesiveness among executive directors while, in their
counties, they look at every agency for themselves. We, the members of Maui Non-Profit
Directors look for collaboration knowing that none of us can be all things to all people. And we
believe the PowerPoint, which you are going to see today, points out how well this is working
for the people in need throughout Maui County. To create this presentation, we surveyed our
membership. This was done last year. We had more than a 75 percent rate of return from our
agencies, and we present this following information to you. We believe this presentation will
demonstrate what nonprofits do for our Maui nei with a relatively small amount of funding and
how high the numbers are of the people of low income who are served at very reasonable cost to
the County. It is our hope that you will take away from this presentation a better understanding
of just how important your funding of nonprofits is as an investment in the socioeconomic
structure of our community. As you can see from this chart, education and advocacy percentages
are the highest. That is because many of our agencies educate and advocate on behalf of their
clients as they provide the services needed. The staff of our member agencies work with their
clients to educate them to help them become aware of the possibilities of moving forward with
their lives whether it be through something as simple as food assistance or as in depth as
long-term physical or mental assistance and rehabilitation. The issues with which we deal with
are so varied. A quick review of the 2013 grant subsidy list that Budget Director, Sandy Baz,
handed out on Monday at the Policy Committee meeting tells the story. Please take another look
at the names on that list and you will see the variety of issues that we cover. To create this slide,
we asked our members to identify what category their primary services would come under. You
will note that the total percentages on this graph equal more than 100 percent; that is because of
the importance of education in so many of our agencies' missions. Take, for example, if your
mission is homelessness prevention, there will be a piece of your program to help them with the
skills they need...hang on a second. There will be a piece of their program to help...back up. I
had cataract surgery a week ago, I'm still a little blurry. Take, for example, if your mission is
homelessness prevention, there will be a piece of your program that is educational in that you
may be working with your clients to help them with the skills they need to get a job or keep a job
or, well, you get the picture, it's the education. And advocacy is simply being out in the
community, telling your clients stories, and working with other agencies to create an awareness
for the needs of your clients, that's advocacy. Youth services is a close third on this chart simply
because these are our leaders of tomorrow. Where there may be situations that determine
whether an at-risk youth becomes a potential leader or a successful citizen and go...or an
ongoing cost to our community, these agencies offer a wide variety of ways to address and,
hopefully, bring out some potential to help the youth move forward. I hope you can see from the
rest of the list the activities and their activities how they all fit into the list and how they all fit
into the first three categories in one way or another. Of the total grants awarded by Maui
County, 59 percent are the line item grants. In this pie chart, we're showing what we believe to
be the mandated services the County provides amounting to 38 percent of the grant funds and the
biannual CPG grants equal 3 percent. Is there a positive economic benefit to Maui County in the
awarding of $13 million to nonprofits? We hope you will see this as we continue through this
presentation. This $13 million is just under 40 percent of the total grants the County talks about
when it mentions 32 to 33 million dollars in grants in the overall budget. Let's take a closer
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look. Starting out with the County funding of $13 million that we just mentioned. We find that
the State brings...we bring in another 14 million from the State, and almost 15 million from
Federal funding, over 3 million in private foundation grants and awards, a total of more than
4 million through fundraising activities, another 4 million plus from individual contributions, and
more than $300,000 from other nonprofits like Maui United Way. The County's $13 million
investment in nonprofits has now become $54 million in funds, an amount four times greater
than the total received from the County. This demonstrates the importance of the funding
catalyst and anchor the County provides for our nonprofits. Here's just another...00p, I didn't
get the total. There we go. 54 million. This slide shows just another way of looking at the
spread of the funding for nonprofit activity. A quarter, or the light blue line, of the funding from
the Maui County; and then the other three lines, the funds that come from other sources as a
result of leveraging the County funds. So with the total of 54 million to address the growing
needs within our community. Let's take a look at the makeup of our agencies. First of all,
employment. Nonprofits truly are small businesses: 51 percent employ 1 to 10 people,
31 percent employ II to 50 people. That's the average here in Maui County - 1 to 50 people in a
business; that's 82 percent of our nonprofits - 1 to 50 employees. Only 18 percent employ more
than 51 employees - 8 percent at 51 to 100 and 10 percent at 101 plus. Nonprofits are able to do
their work for less than the County could do it. These figures demonstrate why we can say,
please, don't cut costs and don't cut your funding to us any more than you have. Even now,
many nonprofit workers hold two jobs in order to earn a living wage. While $38 million is paid
out annually in salary by those agencies responding to the survey, they employ 1,356 employees.
You can do the math. The per capita income is $28,494. And you can also see from the note
below that, Maui County per capita income for the same time period was $36,585. Now do you
understand why you see nonprofit employees also working as wait help, cashiers at the grocery
store, clerks at department stores; and we could go on, but I think you get the point. We
obviously don't work for a nonprofit to make the big bucks as somebody once told me. So why
do we want work for nonprofits when we could work somewhere else and make a living wage?
It's our passion for the mission of the agency. We work for them because we believe in their
mission, we believe that we can work with people and teach them and show them how to
improve their situation, their lives. In addition to employment of almost 1,400 people, nonprofits
pay out over $5 million for contract and consulting services. These may be grant writers,
accountants, auditors, sole practitioners who work as case workers or nurses, caterers, et cetera.
Nonprofits also pay rent, electric bills, water bills, pay for travel and conferences to advance
their skills and knowledge spreading the $39 million brought into our County's economy. While
our survey asked our members to repeat unduplicated clients served, the aggregate number of
clients served is higher than the total population of the County because of clients' multiple needs
being served by more than one agency. For example, the homeless may be assisted with housing
and education to get and, or to keep the job; but may also have issues that need attention under
rehabilitation or health services. Each of these dominoes, in many cases, make up the
collaboration that we've been talking about. Any one piece standing alone does not make the
same impact on our community as all of us together. Of that 193,000 clients served on the
previous slide, we learned through this survey that 108,486 of those were at or below 100 percent
of the Federal Poverty Level which is $2,200 per month for a family of four or $26,500 per year
for that same family of four. That is 56 percent of the clients provided with services by our
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agencies. In our survey, we asked our members to share some of the testimonials they had
received from clients during the past year. Here's a sampling. "I appreciate the support and
assistance that was given to me in a non-judgmental way." "I didn't really think anything about
the environment until I volunteered and saw how much trash there was. It made me sad and mad
and I wanted to get others to help. It feels so good to see the difference we made." And simply,
but very important, "You saved my life!" "I don't know what I would have done without you.
You've kept me and my family alive and hopefully when no one else could"...excuse me, "and
hopeful when no one else could or would." "My employment counselor was so caring. I believe
that she believed in me. And that made all the difference in my ability to be successful in
improving my life." I don't know about you, but I've heard some of these and I understand the
heart with which each is said. Sometimes, we don't know what part of our work with a client
touches them the most. Sometimes, it is simply the fact that we care about them and want to
help. And, sometimes, it's just exposing our clients to alternatives and to working with them,
showing them what they can do for themselves over the long run. Then we asked for comments
from our agencies as to how they see themselves. Nonprofits find a way to bring people together
to address community needs. They provide services that the County either can't do or can't do
as efficiently, and we could ask as cost effectively. Nonprofits save the government money.
Nonprofits have the dedication, the flexibility and the creativity to provide meaningful services
that are not covered by government and, or for-profit companies at a reasonable cost. Until
people need the services of an agency, they're not even aware of the fabulous work done by the
dedicated employees of Maui's nonprofit agencies. And then, in conclusion, nonprofits in Maui
County add such value to our community that you can't assign a dollar amount. We are
employers, consumers, and generate dollars for the economy. In a short sentence, we are
priceless. On behalf of the Maui Non-Profit Directors Association and the members present here
today, thank you for your support in the past, and we hope that we can look forward to working
with you in the future. As the needs continue to grow in our three-island community that we call
home, we thank you again, mahalo.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. At this time, I'd like to take a recess to restore the Chamber.
... (gavel).. .
RECESS:

2:10 p.m.

RECONVENE:

2:11 p.m.

CHAIR CRIVELLO: . (gavel). . . I'd like to reconvene this meeting.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Where did everybody go?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Member Couch and Member Guzman are excused and they'll be back.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Oh.
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CHAIR CRIVELLO: I'd like to proceed with discussion from our Members. And like Ms. Thieman
mentioned, she has her Non-Profit Directors here who also can be available for questions along
with her. Members?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Chair?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Chair Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Chair Crivello. And I would personally like to
thank you very, very much for scheduling this. I know the Non-profit Directors work really hard
at this. It really is not easy to pull together this kind of information. You know, you send out a
survey form and like...I think they did very well, they said something like 75 percent got it back
to them.
MS. THIEMAN: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: You know, everybody's so busy running in so many directions trying to
do more with less that nobody has time to fill out another form, but you did a good job of, you
know, bringing a lot of information together. And for me, Chair, it really pulls together the idea
of leveraging. You know, when you look at the page, and unfortunately we didn't number these
page, but it said...the page where she talked about funding. And you look at County funding
being 13 million and some few hundred thousand, and then you look at the total combined
funding of 54 million, that's an incredible return on investment for the County. But I'd like to
ask Ms. Thieman, how are the nonprofits getting ready or--you know, you're always told, do
more with less, and get more creative, and find more of your own money, and get off the dole,
and all of that kind of stuff--how are you guys preparing to deal with anticipated Federal dollars
disappearing? In this presentation, it shows almost $15 million. Do you think that there'll be
much of a lessening of that?
MS. THIEMAN: That's part of the reason I have some executive directors here with me today. In our
program at Lokahi, we have not gotten word of any cuts. Matter of fact, I think I just heard on
the radio today about HUD with its housing allowances gonna stay the same for the State of
Hawaii for like our apartments. But is there anybody that's gotten any word about cuts? Would
you like to say something, please? Is it okay if I ask?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Yes, of course.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: You should come down.
MS. THIEMAN: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Anybody who has a lot of Federal funding that can share...
CHAIR CRIVELLO: If you'd like to make a comment, you can come down.
-13-

HOUSING, HUMAN SERVICES, AND TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

March 14, 2013

COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah. Madam Chair, the reason I'm asking this question is, I think it's
really relevant, because these people are providing very essential services. And if any of it is
gonna disappear, we're going into a budget session, so we need to know where the holes are
gonna be. 'Cause if there're holes that we might have to plug, we better think about it.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Chair. Any comments from anyone in the gallery? State your name.
MR. GAXIOLA: Good afternoon. My name is Cesar Gaxiola. I'm the Executive Director for the
J. Walter Cameron Center. Cameron Center doesn't have any Federal funds directly, at this
time, but some of the agencies of the Center does. And, right now, we haven't received a final,
yet. But I know some of them like--if I can mention some names--like Hui No Ke Ola Pono, for
example, through their HRSA program, they still haven't received the final, yet. But they kinda
worry and they not sure if it's gonna be up to 15 percent. But again, you know, this is just over
the vines, it's not a firm word, yet. The other part, I know Debbie's here, WO through HRSA
program, they have hear some things, too. And then we have couple of agencies through the
mental services area, and I not sure about SAMHSA, through substance abuse section, too. So,
again, it's just a, you know, rumors at this time, but we haven't received final notice, yet. Yeah,
thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Any questions or comments?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Madam Chair?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Chair?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Mr. Gaxiola, you mentioned a name in regards to Hui No Ke Ola Pono.
You know, the average person doesn't understand the acronyms. So I don't know what that
program does. I'm trying to think of, you know, what kind of a service might be missing in our
community or greatly diminish because of lack of Federal money?
MR. GAXIOLA: I would say about 90 percent of their services are through the HRSA funding, and all
their services are in the health arena. They employ a doctor, also a dentist, I believe two nurses.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Uh-huh.
MR. GAXIOLA: And several other people in the medical field, they provide services to, I would say,
about 10,000 people including Hana, the Hana area, and also the Simply Healthy Café. So it's
all within your diet, blood pressure, heart diseases, and all of those things. They also run the
therapy program on Cameron Center. Right now, it's the only therapy pool in the County since
the Wailuku Pool is, I believe, is still down. We're the only therapy pool. So all the people from
the Kaiser and the hospital comes down to utilize Hui No Ke Ola Pono services.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much.
- 14-

HOUSING, HUMAN SERVICES, AND TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

March 14, 2013

MR. GAXIOLA: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I think it's really important that we understand that. Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you.
MR. GAXIOLA: Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Any more questions, comments, Members?
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Chair?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: For Cesar or...
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Thank you. Oh, no, I'm sorry, not for Cesar. Thank you for coming down
and talking. For, I guess, Susie. Hello, aloha, thank you for the presentation. So I maybe I'm
wrong and can be corrected from my fellow Members, but I thought this County provides around
$32 million figure. So your 13 from the County, is that just in regards to your association
members?
MS. THIEMAN: Madam Chair?
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: I was just...
MS. THIEMAN: That's the number that come to the member...that's the number that comes to the
members of our group not counting the ones that we consider to be fee for services: things like
the animal management; some transportation; Ka Lima 0 Maui, the park service folks. Those
are not included in our 13 million.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Okay. And then I was just, you know for me, I'm hearing a lot about...I'm
looking at a concept of breaking the cycle, I guess, basically. And that can fit into a lot of
different ways as in education or teaching the homeless skills to get jobs like you mentioned.
But what I'm hearing a lot of--and this is in West Maui I'm speaking from--there's a huge influx
of people that are coming from out of state, coming from other islands. And, yes, climate; yes,
families that are shipping 'em here one way feel this is a safer place for their people to...their
families to live, you know, in the open. But also because we do such a great job at our
nonprofits, everyone's bragging how great Maui is. And so people from Oahu and other islands
are actually coming here due to that fact. And so it's kind of a Catch 22 for me. And it's like,
you know, the more we get, the more services we need, the more money it takes. So I am just
wondering if your association has heard of this; and if so, how is it addressing it?
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MS. THIEMAN: I think, personally, I've heard of more of this in the last six months than I have in the
last six years.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Uh-huh.
MS. THIEMAN: And I think that it's all part of the economy over the last few years. I mean let's face
it, especially the six months being the winter period, you know, nobody wants to be homeless in
Minnesota in the winter. And when they come, they bring these issues with 'em. Some will
stay, some will go back if there's some place to go back to. But what do we do? I mean we
can't not help them if they're here.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Uh-huh, right. Okay. It's just a sort of Catch 22 again. But and I don't
know if you know there's any truth behind actual other municipalities sending their homeless
here.
MS. THIEMAN: I don't know about sending 'em here to Maui. I know for years they sent people to
Oahu. That was just a standing commentary that we had with the human services folks on Oahu.
And places like the Peanut Butter Ministry which is the...I don't even know the correct name of
it, we always called it that.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: IHS.
MS. THIEMAN: IHS, yeah, Institute for Human Services.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah.
MS. THIEMAN: They, literally, would get people in every month who were given a one-way ticket.
And I was on a committee over there a few years ago where we sat down at a table one day and
showed the Governor some of these tickets, 'cause he didn't believe that that was ever
happening.
VICE-CHAIR COCIIRAN: Uh-huh.
MS. THIEMAN: And we said, here's the proof. And I don't know what they have done since, but it
came out in the open.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Okay. Interesting. So there is some truth to that -MS. THIEMAN: Yeah...
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: --occurring? Okay.
MS. THIEMAN: Over there. it's been going on for a long time.
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VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Okay. Well, thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: I'll let others have a chance.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Member Cochran? I'm sorry.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Couch.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Member Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh. Thank you, Madam Chair. Hi, thank you for coming and giving
us that presentation, Ms. Thieman. You know, on your pie chart there you say, "contracts for
(mandated) public services", what are those or what is your definition of mandated public
services?
MS. THIEMAN: Things like the animal management which is the Maui Humane Society, Ka Lima 0
Maui who cleans and does the lawns at the parks and the public properties, some of the bus
transportation services that are required. There's some fairly good-size numbers in those. We
could be talking $10 million alone in those numbers. And so that's...we kinda separate that out
because they are mandated, and whether you wanna call 'ern "mandated services" or "fee for
service" or whatever label you wanna put on 'em, they have to be done.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And those things are not included in that $13 million, is that what
you're saying?
MS. THIEMAN: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. Now your organization, does it handle or is it represent all
nonprofits?
MS. THIEMAN: You have to...to be a member of our organization, you have to have a paid executive
director. So that sets it apart from, say, an all-volunteer baseball team that raises money, you
know, is a nonprofit. We do have some churches who have things going on like St. Theresa's
has the Hale Kau Kau, they're a member. We have the...gosh, well as I mentioned in there, if
you take a look at that list that Sandy handed out, there's a lot of those folks that are our
members.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. And -MS. THIEMAN: 'Cause and...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --so not all of 'ern, though?
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MS. THIEMAN: Not all of 'em, no. We took a list of...Cesar had pulled a list of all the nonprofits on
Maui, and that list was everybody who did more than...had a budget of more than $25,000 a
year, I believe. And in going through that list, he came up with like 200 nonprofits, 'cause we
were working on a membership issue at that time. And as we looked down through the list, there
were like 60 to 65 agencies that really qualified as having paid executive directors. So our 60
members pretty much covers the people who qualify in that category.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh, so out of the 200...which by the way, is there a chance we can get
that list for our other Committees there?
MS. THIEMAN: Yeah.
MR. GAXIOLA (from the gallery): Yeah. ... (inaudible) . .
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: But out of the 200, only 65 have paid nonprofit...I mean paid executive
directors?
MS. THIEMAN: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And you have 60 members, so there's only five different...
MS. THIEMAN: Right. So we're close to the...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
MS. THIEMAN: We maxed out, and we said that going after new members doesn't seem to make much
sense.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah.
MS. THIEMAN: We're just gonna reinforce the efforts and the educational process with the members
we have -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, alright.
MS. THIEMAN: --help them grow.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Madam Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you, Member Couch. Member Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Chair. Thank you, Susie, for this presentation.
There's not much more than many of us have understood for a long time. And, first of all, the
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leveraging of the dollars is super important, and you guys have done a outstanding job, all the
various organizations. My question's basically, the need, is it still growing exponentially as it
has in the past?
MS. THIEMAN: We believe it has, and it is, and will continue.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. Even though the economy... if you read the paper lately
and watched the news, tourism is booming again. And, you know, all indications that the
economy, Hawaii for example, without sequestration and other issues brought in, yeah, it's still
seeming to have like a banner year. I mean you're predicting a banner year in March which is
pretty, you know, pretty awesome when you look at that. Even with those, you see the need
continuously growing?
MS. THIEMAN: It is because there's that level at which the people who need our services in many
cases need more education, and that's one of the big pushes, is to work with them to show them
maybe to give them not only the will to try to do more to do better, but also the hands on, the
tools, to be able to get out there and do better. In other words, to work their way up the ladder.
Right now, they're still probably at minimum-wage jobs, and that's not a living wage.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
MS. THIEMAN: So there are still services that families gonna need.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And, yet, when we're in the Mainland, they say that oh, your state
has one of the highest minimum wages. And I says, yeah, but if you ever lived there, you know
that doesn't even come close, Chair, to surviving. The other question I have, do you see where
you as nonprofits, fundraising abilities, are they expanding or are they really almost like
flatlining right now?
MS. THIEMAN: I'm gonna pass that off to any of our executive directors that do fundraising, 'cause
we don't. I know that there's some that have big extravaganzas coming up like Imua Family
Services.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair, if they don't mind going to the podium -CHAIR CRIVELLO: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --maybe that might be the easiest?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: I was just gonna -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, okay. Thank you, Madam Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: --recognize him, thank you.
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MS. THIEMAN: But there's not as many of those large fundraisers like that. There's other more
subtle...mailings, you know, things like that that's going on.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
MR. TONNESSEN: How are you? My name is Paul Tonnessen. I am Friends of the Children's Justice
Center's Executive Director. And I have no County, State or Federal funding.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
MR. TONNESSEN: I'm here to support Maui Non-Profit Directors Association. It is getting tougher
and tougher to fundraise. I mean the more and more things get cut, the more fundraisers people
have to do. I'm seeing a lot because we do our annual fundraiser, it's always very successful.
But I see all these different fundraisers, I watch 'em, and more and more and more are coming
up.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Uh-huh.
MR. TONNESSEN: You know, and people are not getting the money they got last year or the year
before, it's declining. The more, you know, the Non-Profit Directors I talk to. So it's definitely,
to me, on a decline from, you know, my knowledge of people I'm talking to. You know, one
thing I have to say, I get--I know Gladys is familiar with us--but the Friends of the Children's
Justice Center's the last resort for people that do rely on State or County funding. And I get the
requests for those things, and they're pretty horrific, some of these things that these people
cannot fulfill. You know, children that are just...need such severe medical attention and they
have to be turned away if we cannot fulfill their needs. Kids that were taken out of a drug house,
four children--they were cooking crystal meth--they literally had to take all their clothes off,
those child left with blankets on 'ern, you know. And we get calls that we don't have enough
money to put clothes on these kids, you know. The Friends, thank God, can step in, and I gave
`ern $500 to go to Ross, you know. With the nonprofits that do work with the County funding,
they're dedicated, you know, they really are. I mean I watch 'ern. Not only do they work a lot
of hours and don't get paid very much money, but you know what, they're paying $75 to attend a
fundraiser for another nonprofit. They're out volunteering for other nonprofits. And this is what
this whole group is that Susie's the President of that I'm, you know, proud to be a member of
You know, we collaborate together, we help each other, you know. And when they hear, you
know, they're not gonna get this or that, it's not them that's paying the price. You know, it's just
people in need in the community.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Any further questions?
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, one more question. Give me an idea, or give the public an
idea, what kind of percentage in decline were you looking at, 5, 10, 15?
MR. TONNESSEN: Well for us -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
MR. TONNESSEN: --thank God, I mean we...I think people see...we are at 12.8 percent operating
cost. I am the only employee.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
MR. TONNESSEN: So when people look at different agencies and they wanna put money somewhere,
they wanna put money somewhere where it's a very low overhead cost. I have a working board,
and I mean my board basically does most of the fundraising and everything else.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Uh-huh.
MR. TONNESSEN: But the other people I know, they're probably, I would say, 15 to 20 percent. But I
think someone else in here that does fundraising might be able to answer it a little better.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: You wanna...there's someone else who would like to step forward.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, please, Madam Chair. Yeah, if we may, Madam Chair?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Yeah. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you, Mr. Tonnessen.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Come on, Laks. She's the pro, United Way.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Oh.
MS. ABRAHAM: Good afternoon, Council members, my name is Laks Abraham. I'm the President of
Maui United Way. And I first wanted to just address the issue of fundraising becoming more
and more competitive in our County. My belief and my understanding through the work that we
do at United Way is that it is continuing to be more and more competitive as far as fundraising is
concerned. We definitely, you know, have grown over the years, looking back at possibly the
last ten years. But just within the last five years, we were growing probably in the first two years
and when the economy went down and took a turn, we definitely took a huge hit. And bouncing
back from that hit, now we're seeing at United Way more of these agencies are coming to us for
funding. For example, the last...in this last funding cycle that we've just put out requests for
-21-

HOUSING, HUMAN SERVICES, AND TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

March 14, 2013

grant applications, two years ago we had about 40, I wanna say, about 42 agencies that came to
us for funding. And just two years later in this next cycle, we're now seeing 53 agencies
applying for funding with us. In addition to that, I mean fundraising is what we do at United
Way, that is the primary focus of what we do. We try to meet the needs of Maui County through
the fundraising we do for our 36 health and human service programs. And one of the biggest
challenges, right now, is that fundraising has become extremely difficult. Not only have we seen
our donor retention very difficult to retain, just because there's so many options out there. And,
nationally, the trend has shown, especially with United Way, is that donors don't want to give to
just any program anymore. They wanna give to programs that they can personally connect with,
and they wanna see...they wanna be giving to programs that they can see specific outcomes and
things changing in the community by giving their money to. And what that's happened and what
that's caused in our community is it's become much more competitive in the fundraising realm.
And, yes, we do see people doing a lot more fundraisers. And I think, as Susie mentioned, a lot
of the nonprofits have moved away from doing the big galas and the balls and doing small, more
focused fundraisers and maybe two or three of them throughout the year to meet needs. We've
also found that tapping into that same demographic, the wealthy here on our island, is not
working the same way that it has been working maybe five or six years ago. So are we tapping
into our donors, are we overtopping into our donors? I would definitely say, yes. For us at
United Way, one of the most important things we've done over the last two years is try to look at
ways to better retain our donors. And one of the main focuses behind United Way is we're
working at partnering with our programs and partnering with other community partners to make
sure that we are being very specific about the outcomes that we're providing through our
funding. And what that means is we moved programmatic funding with our agencies, we have a
very stringent process that they go through for allocations, they have to report back to us and
show that they're meeting their outcomes. The bottom line is that they have to show us that they
really need this money. And I think that climate has changed throughout the nonprofit
community in general. Just all of our agencies are... it's not easy to find funding, whether it be
Federal, State or County. And they are turning to United Way more to help bridge that gap. The
problem for us, we can't bridge that gap alone anymore. And, unfortunately, just with the
economy turning over the last couple years, it had so much devastated the platform of these
nonprofits that we're slowly trying to rebuild our services and rebuild our ability to provide these
services that we're just not quite there, yet. And, you know, continuing forward, and as we
mentioned, yeah, the economy's turning around, but the nonprofit community just hasn't quite
caught up to that. 1 was just having conversation on the way in here of, gosh, I've had so many
clients come to us, they can't find jobs, they need services, the increase in services is continuing
to rise, what's going on? But the bottom line is is that the need is still significantly there.
fundraising has become more and more difficult just because agencies have to compete against
one another to find the funding they need. And they are, they're coming to us more and more.
We have, as I mentioned. about 54 agencies that came to us this year alone asking for funding
and we just can't do it on our own anymore.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you.
MS. ABRAHAM: Thank you.
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CHAIR CRIVELLO: Any more questions? Member Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, and thank you. Do you find that you still have good
support with your capital...I mean not your...your employee campaigns throughout the unions
and the various hotels and businesses throughout the County of Maui?
MS. ABRAHAM: Our donor retention is very much the same as it's been over the last couple years.
Right now, you kinda lose and you gain at a pretty even rate. But the donors that we are working
with are giving slightly less, and that's the challenge. When the economy turned south, we saw a
good decline in our giving, and that hasn't quite bounced back to the way that donors were
giving just three years ago.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, I have one more question for Susie, and I'm done with...
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Unless somebody else has a question.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Anybody...anyone else? Chair Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much. And just a quick question. Laks, thank you very
much, and thank you for what you do in our community. But I want people to have an
understanding. Because, you know, they look at United Way and say, okay, here's a place where
we can go for money. But, you know, you saw the numbers we're talking about. We're talking
about $54 million, and we're talking about 13 million more or less from the County for human
services. How much is your annual distribution more or less?
MS. ABRAHAM: Our annual distribution last year was just over, I believe, $650,000 into the
community. And that was to benefit about 36 different programs.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much. I just want people to understand the context and
not think you're a gold mine of tons of money.
MS. ABRAHAM: I wish we were.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: You work very hard to get what you get, and it's really important money
to the agencies, I know that. Because it tends to be money that takes the holes that grants cannot
fill. Thank you.
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MS. ABRAHAM: And just a comment. Our overall annual campaign right now, on an average, is just
over a million dollars.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Yes. Thank you so much.
MS. ABRAHAM: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Any more -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: --comments or questions for the...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair, I wanted to finish Ms. Thieman. I was done with her.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: But I still got...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Oh.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Oh, they still have questions for her, I'm sorry.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Alright, I'm sorry.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So thanks, Laks, for being here. You said that your distributions last
year was $600,000, but your annual campaign's over a million, what happens to the rest of that?
MS. ABRAHAM: It's between what we call our programmatic cost, which is our fundraising cost, and
then we have our administrative cost. Between the two, they average around 23 percent; and
that's broken down, I believe it is around 11 percent fundraising and I want to say about 25 to
24 percent operating cost.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Members? Thank you.
MS. ABRAHAM: Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Member Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Madam Chair. Susie, one more question. How many
agencies have combined services or come together and united under one umbrella versus having
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like two or three group nonprofits? Now they become one or share executive director, staff, the
whole nine yards, how many have turned to this, what I call, cost-saving methodology?
MS. THIEMAN: Right. Where they've consolidated the back room?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you.
MS. THIEMAN: We have, as far as I know, just one. Right? He's gonna have to stand up sooner or
later.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Judd.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Judd...
MS. THIEMAN: The...have him come down to the mic.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Yes.
MR. CUNNINGHAM: Yeah, Member Victorino and other fellow Council members, Madam Chair.
I'm Judd Cunningham with Aloha House, Malama Family Recovery Center and Maui Youth and
Family Services. And I know that Mr. Victorino knows very well that we were one of the
organizations that kinda got ahead of the curve before the economy started to tank here a few
years ago. We didn't actually do it for that reason, so we were ahead of it, but we did it for other
good reasons. For cost efficiencies and so on. Over a period of some years, you know. We
brought the three organizations together. And, as you know, I really believe and I know some of
you do, too, that some other organizations ought to be thinking about that, too. Because I
believe, myself, that you need...in order to be able to provide the proper administrative
infrastructure--our administrative costs are under 10 percent for our organization--and in order to
do that, you sorta need an optimal size of an organization. You know, if you're struggling at a
half a million dollars a year, that's your annual budget, then your administrative costs are gonna
be pretty high if you have a CEO, a CFO, et cetera, et cetera, on down the line. But if you can
get up into, you know, several million...my current director of finance actually did some
calculations around it. I don't remember exactly what they were, but I think he sorta came up
with a breakeven point of where, you know, you have to support... in order to do the things that
our organizations do, you have to have information technology, for example, it has to be pretty
sophisticated these days. Your accounting, you have payroll, you know, all of these kind of
things, your annual audit, et cetera. So there are significant savings in organizations coming
together and eliminating duplication, reducing or eliminating duplication of cost.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Madam Chair...
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Any more. Members? Thank you. I'm just going to...Member
Guzman, any comments or questions?
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COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Oh, thank you, Chair. This is directed to Susie. I just wanted to
make a comment in terms of...no, I have a lot of respect for the nonprofits and what they do for
our County. And I know people who serve in the nonprofits do it from the heart. They're not
paid much. And it's good to let the public know that our nonprofits in our County are employers
as well. And there are people attached to the services that are helping other people in the
community. My only question at this point for you is, I really enjoyed the principle activities
that you put on your PowerPoint: the education services, advocacy, youth services, and food,
and how you broke that down into percentages. I would...I'm interested to know what are the,
you know, if there was a matrix and how many nonprofits exactly overlap in some of those
services. And then whether there was some type of collaboration or network that they could get
together and somehow do what Mr. Cunningham's organization has done in terms of cost
savings. You know, some kind of collaboration in terms of...I know we're facing times of
economic...funds are short and, you know, our Federal system is short of funds as well. And,
you know, some kind of system that in place to maybe consolidate some of these services.
MS. THIEMAN: Well I think we're doing it on kind of a as needed basis, if you will. I don't see
anyone making the steps towards consolidation quite like Judd's organization did. But I think as
far as providing services, what we're seeing is maybe there were some agencies that were
providing a lot more variety of services who have cut back on some because they're leaning to
somebody else who has that as their main service, if you will. Does that make sense? So they're
collaborating with them in that respect. And there are some cases where there's some, like,
caseworkers and nurses and some of the professionals who may work for as many as three or
four different agencies, because no one of them has the money to hire them full time. So from
that respect, we're seeing a lot more collaboration.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: I wonder if there could be a nonprofit out there that does that exactly,
like, interconnects everybody else and can cut some of the fat out in terms of trying to be more
lean. And instead of -MS. THIEMAN: Well I don't think...
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: --duplicating services, yeah. And then that way, it'd probably save
some monies for the nonprofits and some of our government entities in terms of...
MS. THIEMAN: Well, you know, a lot of the cost that we've seen rise are costs that we're gonna have
whether we're one agency or three agencies together, and that are the things like our electric bill
and all those kinds of services where we have no control over 'em. You still have to have the
facilities for the different programs you're running. Judd, you still have three or four different
locations, right?
MR. CUNNINGHAM: Multiple.
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MS. THIEMAN: Multiple locations. So while it consolidated and there's only one executive director or
CEO, you know, when it comes to the programs and the presentations, it's still out there in the
community and all those costs are still there.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: But I'm sure that in like in Aloha House they had a certain service
that they combined with another nonprofit that, you know, that just kinda overlapped and now it
becomes one service and now that's a little bit less for Aloha House to...I don't know, it just
seems like...
MS. THIEMAN: Well I think they're kinda similar, but I don't think they're exact matches.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: No, I'm just...
MS. THIEMAN: Yeah. No, I know what you're saying.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Yeah.
MS. THIEMAN: I know what you're saying, and at the Non-Profit Directors Association, that's part of
what we try to do.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Yeah.
MS. THIEMAN: We have this...we call it our speed-dating routine...
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Oh, wow, interesting, very interesting.
MS. THIEMAN: Where...or your three-minute elevator talk, you know, where we say what we're
doing. Because each organization has...every year it changes just a little bit depending on where
they can get funding. You know, what maybe was their major source of funding last year, next
year, it might be a minor source of funding, so something else is more important in that agency.
And we like to keep on top of that. And so we do that periodically just so we know who to pick
up the phone and call when we have a client that we can't help or can't help as much as they
need. And we can pass them on to that agency.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay, thank you.
MS. THIEMAN: Okay?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Member Carroll, any comments? Chair Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes. You know, of course you know this is a passion for me. I was
there when this organization was born. And the reason it was born is--and many people who are
new may not remember why we did it--we did it because at the time that we started the Maui
Non-Profit Directors, there was a complete revolving door. Directors were coming and they
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were getting overwhelmed and so they'd quit, and so you'd see a director come and go, come
and go. And, you know, when the directors come and go all the time, it's not healthy for the
agency, because everybody's in training all the time trying to figure out how to deal with
everything. And being a nonprofit executive director is a tough job. So we decided that it was
really important that we have a place where directors could go and be with their peers and
receive support and have a place where you could go in confidence and say, my board president
is driving me crazy, I don't know how to deal with him, and feel safe in that environment. Or I
have an employee that's doing this or that, and I don't know what to do without them. 'Cause
most of the nonprofits are too small to have personnel directors or lawyers or, you know, all of
the infrastructure that they need. So this is a place for directors to go to get support. And I think
that I'm really impressed, Susie, that you've gotten it to 60. I think when I left it, it was 30. And
so that's a huge growth, and I think it's excellent. And I think it's still a really good idea where
you can share training, share ideas. And along the lines of what Member Guzman is talking
about, we've been talking about that for a very long time. But one of the things that I don't think
is easy to talk about, but it's a factor when you talk about consolidation, nonprofits, most of us,
have a long and proud history. And we have great investment in our agency over many, many
years, and we have devoted board members and founders and, you know, staff, and volunteers,
and we like our identity and we like being unique. And so really it's when hard times fall, that
people begin to look at how can we continue to do this with less money. And I think that, you
know, what I see is a lot of collaboration on Maui, more than anywhere that I'm familiar with,
and I've been all over the country. And I think we're very unique here, and this is a very unique
group and it does wonderful work. So, for me, I really am glad...thank you, Chair, for having
the opportunity for the nonprofits to come and share today. Because often when you're doing
the work, nobody realizes the need. But just think about it, if you were in trouble and you
needed to run, you were a woman, and Women Helping Women wasn't there, all of a sudden,
that would be the most important agency in the world to you. Or somebody in your family
develops cancer and you need treatment or you need contacts, you go to Cameron Center. All of
a sudden, that's really important to you. Or someone in your family gets involved with drugs
and you don't know where to turn and you have Aloha House. And, you know, it just goes all
the way down the road. But you don't understand it until it hits your home, hits your... so
anyway, I wanna thank all the nonprofits for the work they do and wish them all the best. And I
totally support your work. I think we're grateful and very lucky to have you in our community.
Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you, Chair Baisa. Member Cochran, any more comments or...
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Thanks, yeah, thank you, Chair. And thank you for...you know, so my
question is in regards to the overarching Non-Profit Association. Say there's...is there like a I
guess an oversight to you folks in regards to each other? You know, I mean, perhaps, I don't
think anyone's gonna call, you know, their shortfalls on themselves. I mean maybe they do to
maybe get help to how do we boost ourselves hack up to get on our feet or whatever. If
something had gone below par at a certain point, maybe it's lack of funding or what have you.
But is there...you know what I mean? If you hear maybe outside concerns about certain
nonprofits that are within your association, do you folks have some type of venue that you
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address that? You know, 'cause I'm dealing with a few public entities and I don't...so I'm just
curious how your association, if at all, addresses concerns like that from the public sector.
MS. THIEMAN: Thank you for the question. Madam Chair? We're there for each other through the
good times and the bad times. And we have had many occasions where we've had a member
sitting in a meeting and we're talking about something, and all of a sudden they get this funny
look on their face. And, as President, I'm the only one that sees that look, right, 'cause I'm
looking out there and I say, John, what's going on? And they'll talk.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Uh-huh.
MS. THIEMAN: They'll say what's happening, because they know they are in a friendly group of
executive directors, and probably half of us have been through what they're now entering.
Issues, they're all the...I mean it's like everything else. The issues are the same, it's just that the
people are different, it's a nonprofit, but we go through the ups and the downs together. And we
call each other. I think our networking is probably the one of the greatest things about the
organization.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: And the organization, your membership...or it's just the EDs, there's no
board members of these particular...
MS. TIIIEMAN: Exactly. And that's the reason it is so basic -VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Uh-huh.
MS. THIEMAN: --that you must be a paid executive director. And you can...from time to time, we'll
have a program where we invite others to join us, but the program comes after the meeting. And
they're invited to come for the last hour -VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Oh, okay.
MS. THIEMAN: --because we wanna keep that feeling for everybody. What's said there, stays there.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Okay. And is there a certain threshold as in the salary for an ED -MS. THIEMAN: No.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: --or that's just according to each organization?
MS. TEIIEMAN: Right. I think at one point, we had a group that so desperately wanted in, they paid a
volunteer a dollar a year so they'd be a paid executive director, and we said, come on in.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Okay.
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MS. THIEMAN: And now I think they're up to half pay now.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Okay. Alright, thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Any more comments or questions, gentlemen?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Susie.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: If none, I'd like to add, you know, many of us may come from the world of
corporate or, you know, not realizing...or for profit, I would say. And, you know, after being
involved in the nonprofit world, you get to appreciate the sacrifices that people make to take care
of people. Whether it's economics...I mean, nonprofits, imagine if they have $20,000 and they
can leverage, can you imagine the excitement they feel when they get 40,000 because they were
able to say, we got 20,000? And from that 40,000, they maybe can employ a part timer or
someone who can contribute to I guess just to make our community healthier in some ways. You
know, environment, open space, many of us ku e ku e about saving our lands, but you gotta be
the nonprofit to receive the funding and go out and leverage the funding so that that open space
can become a reality to preserve forever. The education part, you know, I've seen it on my own
island where MEDB, I think that's...where they've come into our schools and we've had our
youngsters just fly with the robotics or the science program that they've traveled to the different
places on the Mainland. So we're all supportive. The nonprofits, I've learned, that they're
supportive of what the corporations cannot provide for us or government. And we're like the
rescuers, if you want to put it that way, and survivors, too. But most impressive part for me was
the total combined funding. We're always looking how we're gonna inoculate our economy.
We failed to recognize, in my opinion, that nonprofits do that inoculation as they burn the
midnight oil to get that leveraging to become a reality for their organization. So I would like to
personally say, thank you. On Molokai, we have quite a bit of nonprofits for our little island, but
we do have some outstanding nonprofits that give quite a bit of sacrifice. So I'm sure we can
appreciate the work that nonprofits do. Member Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you. Madam Chair, you did...you brought up...you said
something that I think strikes home; and that is that, you know, it was brought up in the slide
here that says, out of the $13 million that the County gives, they get $54 million. And all that
goes back...most of that goes back into our economy in some way or the other, they hire
somebody or lots of people, depends on what group it is. So it's not...you're right, it does help
stimulate the economy in a different way. Yeah, it's not a...it's not somebody out there going
out there and making a profit in a widget in selling the widget. But it at least is hiring people and
they are getting more money from other people as well, so it's not just our money that's hiring
all these other people. So I thank you for bringing that up, 'cause that's very important. Thank
you.
MS. THIEMAN: Thank you.
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CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you, Ms. Thieman, we appreciate your contributions, and all of the
nonprofits. And if there are no further discussions, Members, I would like to entertain a motion
to recommend that County Communication 13-23 he filed.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: So moved, Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Second.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. We have a motion on the floor. I'm sorry, any further discussion? If
not, we have a motion on the floor by Member Vice-Chair Elle Cochran and seconded by
Member Couch. All in favor, say, "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Opposed? If not, Members, the motion is carried.
VOTE:

AYES: Chair Crivello, Vice-Chair Cochran, and Councilmembers
Baisa, Carroll, Couch, and Guzman.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.:

Councilmember Victorino.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: Recommending FILING of communication.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: We have completed all of the items on today's agenda. I'd like to thank the
representatives from the Administration, Director Jo Ann Ridao, for being here. I'd like to thank
Carla...the Carlas, for being with us today. And with that, the March 14, 2013 meeting of the
Housing, Human Services, and Transportation Committee is now adjourned. Mahalo.
. (gavel). .

ADJOURN: 2:56 p.m.
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